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January 26, 2015 

(4:00 P.M.)
Minutes of Council Members Gulliford and Shellenberg meeting of January 21, 2015 
Topic:  Special CIP Subcommittee on the borrowing policy.
Location:  Conference Room A, 4th Floor, 117 West Duval St., City Hall, Jacksonville, FL
City Attendees: Council Member Bill Gulliford, Council Member Matt Schellenberg, Teresa Eichner (Mayor’s Office), Kirk Sherman (Council Auditor), Phillip Peterson (Council Auditor Office), Ronnie Belton (Chief Financial Officer), Marc Stickney (Treasury), Glenn Hanson (Budget Office), Janice Billy (Finance), Jeff Clements (Council Research), Joey Greive (Treasury), Judith Garard (Treasury) and Stan Johnson 
Meeting convened: 3:31 p.m.
* Council Member Gulliford opened the meeting. Phillip Peterson explained he was tasked with contacting other city agencies concerning their borrowing restrictions. The results were varied. He pointed out that our debt management policy does not appear to specifically preclude any items from being borrowed. He suggested that a discussion be had by the committee of items, projects and equipment that they would prefer not be purchased with borrowed funds in the future.
* Phillip Peterson informed the group that City code does have policies that restrict borrowing and provided as an example the banking fund, which does not allow borrowing for items with a useful life of less than five years; or a value of less than $50,000 dollars. However, the policy was waived in the past for purchases of vehicles and voting machines. Council Member Gulliford asked if the banking fund policy was the only policy established? In response Phillip Peterson presented a “Summary of Budget Ordinance Waivers on Borrowing”, showed ordinance code waivers that allowed deviating from established borrowing policies. (Attached) 
* Joey Grieve discussed the debt ratio stating that the City had paid down a lot of debt over the last few years and refinanced a lot more, which will bring down the debt service. He informed the group that the City owed less money now than it did two years ago. Council Member Gulliford stated that the goal should be to get back to the policy of purchasing vehicles, and completing public works projects without paying for them through additional borrowing. Glenn Hanson added that due to the decrease in tax revenue and increase in pensions our fiscal condition is constrained.  When you are in that kind of fiscal constraint the funds must come from the organization.  The only thing you can do, if you want to keep things (operational) and people safe is through deficit financing.
* Council Member Gulliford suggested that the group may be premature in trying to develop policy before the Capital Improvement Projects process is completed. Glenn Hanson suggested that over a period of time as the ad valorem taxes received increases. The City could slowly go back to some paygo. Council Member Gulliford agreed but suggested the policy and practice should be formalized.
* The group discussed the process of each Council Member reviewing their district’s capital improvement projects to determine what balances may be available for use. 
* Phillip Peterson discussed Orlando, FL’s policy and practice as it relates to their banking fund use.  Council Member Gulliford recommended discussing the banking fund issue at the next meeting.

* Council Members Gulliford and Schellenberg agreed to suspend the subcommittee until March 2015. The meeting was adjourned. 

Meeting adjourned: 4:02 p.m. 
Minutes:  Stan Johnson
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